
 
February 10, 2025 

 
VIA EMAIL  
 
Brandon Smith, Principal Planner 
City of Visalia 
315 E. Acequia Avenue 
Visalia, CA 93291 
559.713.4636 

brandon.smith@visalia.city 

 

 
 
Re: Comment on Shirk & Riggin Industrial Project – Planning Commission 

Agenda Item No. 7 
 
Dear Mr. Smith: 
 
 On behalf of Eddie Torres, Francisco Nunez, and Laborers International Union of North 
America, Local 294 (collectively “LIUNA”) regarding the Final Environmental Impact Report 
(State Clearinghouse No. 2022080658) (“EIR”) prepared for the Shirk & Riggin Industrial Park 
Project, LIUNA appreciates the responses to our comments contained in the final EIR and has no 
further comments or objections to the Project’s EIR.  
 
      Sincerely,  
    

 

Michael R. Lozeau 
Lozeau Drury LLP 


